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Dear Fellow Rotarians,  

June is Fellowships Month. Rotary Fellowships can provide a great way                                            

to make new friends around the world and enhance our Rotary experience.                                   

Rotary Fellowships are international, independently organized groups of                                 

Rotarians, family members, program participants and alumni who share a common passion. 

Dear friends, 

It is hard to believe, but this Rotary year is going to be over in about THREE weeks. I gained at least 

3-4 kgs in weight and my fitness level has gone from bad to worse, but I feel very privileged and 

honored to have served as District Governor this year, and I am certainly proud of what we have 

accomplished so far. More importantly, I am most grateful to the Rotarians that have made all the 

good things happen. Since this is not my last newsletter, I shall save the farewell statement to the one 

you will receive before the end of this month.  

May was truly a special month to my heart. During this month, we witnessed a most successful 

District Conference by all measures. The next pages will show more about how Rotarians from 

Jordan, together with their fellows from the nine countries of our District, and beside many 

Rotarians and friends who came from other parts of the world, celebrated the best finale of a great 

Rotary year.  

Conference Chair Rami Sha’ban and I had the honor and the pleasure to meet and greet our guests at 

the gate when landing in Amman starting with our guest of honor, Rotary International President 

Representative RID Jennifer Jones and Nick. We have all enjoyed three days of Rotary, fellowship 

and fun on the shores of the Dead Sea with wonderful and unusual weather at this time of the year. 

The magnificent opening ceremony with the presence of His Excellency Akel Biltaji, Mayor of 

Amman, and the charming RID Jennifer and many dignitaries, together with senior Rotarians, guests 

and their families, was the first flagship of an unforgettable conference. 

In spite of the fact that the dinner and entertainment programs throughout the conference finished 

very late every night, the plenary sessions covering all Rotary areas of focus with distinguished 

speakers from different parts of the world, and representing the public and private sectors together 

with civil society organizations, were crowded with attendees from the early hours. On the second 

day, our visiting Rotarians enjoyed Jordanian hospitality dinners at various homes and locations. 

RID Jennifer and Nick, as well as a handful of us, had the pleasure to visit a few homes to witness 

the great fellowship celebrated during this special part of our program. Our Gala Dinner on the last 

night was an exceptional gathering with great entertainment that kept guests celebrating all night 

long. The voting session was one of the milestones of the conference. During the session, the District 

delegates approved the nomination of PP Michel P. Jazzar from the RC of Kesrouan as District 

Governor Nominee for the Rotary Year 2018-2019. Furthermore, the delegates approved the audited 

financial statement of District 2452 for the Rotary Year 2014-2015, as well as the budget for the 

Rotary Year 2016-2017. Moreover, the selection process for the District 2452 governor and the 

district governor nominee took place and got approved. 

Last day witnessed many important activities. The closing ceremony witnessed the District 

resolutions and the long-awaited activities by all Rotary clubs: the distribution of District awards. 

Many clubs went home with so many awards to celebrate the results of all the year’s hard work in all 

avenues of service. 

Yours in Rotary  

Mustafa Nasereddin  

District Governor  
 

 

https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/take-action/empower-leaders/form-rotary-fellowship

